
My name is Lillie Lewis Garrett, I reside at 7218 Roanne Drive, Oxon Hill, MD. 

My reasons for having Prince Georges County install speed cameras on 210 N&S (Indian 
Head Highway is because on February 25, 2023, at 2:30 pm, my husband and I,  while 
awaiting for a left turn signal, were involved in a horrendous broadside collision that felt like 
a bolt of lightening. This incident occurred when an uninsured driver, traveling at a high rate 
of speed, ran a red light at the intersection ramp of Indian Head Highway, heading 
southbound towards Kerby Hill Road, according to the police report. The impact totaled our 
vehicle, causing all interior airbags to deploy.   I was in severe shock and immediately 
rushed by ambulance to Adventist hospital with severe bodily injuries. After speaking with 
police on the scene, My husband arrived at the hospital with bodily injuries Our demolished 
vehicle was eventually towed away by J&J Towing. 

 I encourage you to consider installing speed cameras in both directions on 210 (N&S).  

 It should slow down traffic flow and may prevent more accidental fatalities on Indian Head 
Highway.     We hope your decision can be made in a timely manner before any more 
fatalities are recorded by Prince Georges County Police Department. Thank you for your 
time and attention while reviewing this serious matter. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lillie Lewis Garrett 
Prince Georges County Resident 


